Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission
Meeting Summary
November 8, 2006
Present:  Dick Robinson, Chair; Lowell Roberts, Vice-Chair; Elizabeth Taylor, Treasurer; Mary Ellen Goyer; Janet Kagan; Haig Khachatoorian; Ann Kendall; Scott Radway; Erica Rothman; Andi Sobbe; Louise Stone; Frank Webb; Kate Flory, Executive Director; Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator 
Absent:  Debbie Hepp, Secretary; Pam Pease
I.
Call to Order

Robinson called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm
II.
Personal Announcements

Commission members were invited to make personal announcements.  
III.
Approval of Minutes
The October minutes were unanimously approved. 
IV.
Announcements

New CHPAC members Scott Radway and Frank Webb were welcomed.  CHPAC notebook materials were distributed.
V.
Treasurer’s Report

Flory presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The 06/07 Budget now shows estimates of staff hours.
VI.
Committee Action Items
Rothman reported that the 2007 Community Art Project theme is “Why?”
Flory announced that approximately 114 artists had applied to the 2007 Exhibitions Series, to be juried in upcoming weeks.  

The cards presenting the call for photographs and memorabilia for the 2007 Black History Month exhibition have arrived and will be presented to the local NAACP branch this Saturday.

Flory also reported that the Fall 2006 Artists@Work in-class work at Seawell Elementary was complete and that the artist is finishing the final piece to be exhibited in the community and permanently installed at Seawell.

VII.
Old Business

Robinson announced that he, Flory, and Roberts met with George Cianciolo, Roger Perry, and Bill Strom, Mayor Pro Tem, regarding the percent for art in private development component of the Contextual Plan and received their input.  A presentation on this topic was also delivered at the November 6th Town Council meeting; Council requested that CHPAC relay specific board and commission suggestions to Council.
Sobbe and Khachatoorian discussed the Peace and Justice Plaza committee’s ideas for the plaza.
VIII.
New Business

Robinson reported that Logan’s three unexcused absences assume resignation from the Commission under CHPAC By-Laws.  Commissioners are asked to submit names of commission candidates to Flory by December’s meeting.
A possible art project at Gomains Park was discussed and tabled for one to two months.

Kagan described Michael Schonhoff’s art work, Cart of The Nephalim, and the possibility of Chapel Hill and/or other regional groups purchasing it.  Further discussion awaits images of the work.
IX.
Major Initiative
Robinson provided background on the Major Art Initiative.
Roberts reported on the Ad-Hoc Committee’s work and proposed research stages, and presented Committee questions to the Commission.  The Ad-Hoc Committee will report on the initiative’s feasibility next meeting.  Commissioners are asked to provide Roberts with the names of community leaders to contact.
X.
Library Short-Listed Artists

Flory distributed the Chapel Hill Public Library Expansion Call to Artists and letters of interest from six short-listed artists.
XI.
Public Art Flash

A short documentary on Janet Echelman’s She Changes was shown.
XII.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 7:00pm
Respectfully Submitted

Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator
